
Interim Adjustment to Course Repeat Policy for the Classes of 2021, 2022, & 2023 

Normally, when you repeat a course in a subsequent semester, both grades are counted 
towards the GPA. Faculty, Academic Leaders, and President Denning have approved the 
following exception to this policy: 

Any Stonehill courses undertaken during spring 2020 may be retaken in a subsequent 
semester, and only the higher of the two grades will be used to calculate the overall GPA and 
the Major / Minor GPA.  

Only one course may be retaken at a time; an exception to this may be made, upon appeal, if 
contexts warrant it, by the Registrar. 

This exception to policy applies only to Stonehill courses undertaken in Spring 2020 
and repeated in a subsequent semester and to students who are not planning to graduate in 
May 2020.  


